WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of a meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre

on

Monday 17th February 2020 at 7pm
Clerk: vacancy

Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Tel: 01606 854451






17th February 2020

Present: Cllrs John Freeman (Chairman), Eileen Bland, Michelle Budden, Mike Gerrard, John Taylor, Adrian Morgan, Gary Williams, Peter Wilkinson
In attendance: 6 members of the public and 2 PCSO’s
140.
Public Open Forum

Question about review of why another Clerk had left. Answer JF, AM and PW have reviewed.
Question about publication of Financial reports on website. Answer PW will review.
Questions re minutes of extra-ordinary meeting of 22/1/20. Former Clerk wishes to be present. JF Hears what was said.

141.
Apologies for absence. Received from Cllr Julian Bland and Cllr Moss were Approved Cllr Lasseter & Cllr Edwards have advised that they may arrive a little late.
142.
Receive any declarations of interest. None
143.
Approve minutes of meeting held on 27th January 2020. Correction of item 136 PWs report then Approved as corrected.
144.
Finance Committee.

144.1
Accounts for October, November and December 2019 and January 2020. Were approved with chairman’s statement
144.2
Updated budget information was received. Some correcting of column entries needed – Budget received
144.3   To discuss Film Club Funding. Deferred until Cllr Lasseter’s arrival who declared an interest. Funding confirmed of £2280. 
144.4
Payment of insurance premium was approved.

144.5
Purchase replacement colour printer on similar terms to current contract was approved
145.
Environment Committee.


145.1
The minutes of meeting held on 4th December 2019 were received

145.2
The date of Saturday 7th November for this year’s bonfire and fireworks was confirmed
145.3   Email to Jamie Barron (CWaC Highways) from clerk dated 5th November 2019 re Rowan Road. No reply has been received.  A follow up email has been sent.
145.4
Cllr Taylor stated that he intends to refer the Council to the internal auditor. Cllr Taylor handed out a response he had received from the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government.
146.
Planning Committee.


146.1
The minutes of meeting held on 31st January 2020 were accepted.
147.
Members’ meetings attended. None were reported.
148.
Parish matters.

148.1 
A request that there should only be one circus event on Lake House Field in any calendar year. Approved that there should be at least 4 months between circuses.
149.
No urgent business was raised by the Chairman.
150.
Policing matters – It was agreed to suspend standing orders so that members of the Police may address the meeting. Police reported:
· Several instances of damage to vehicles

· Damage to the bus stop on Northwich Road

· Shoplifting in Tesco – an arrest has been made

· Parking problems seem to be worsening again.  PCSO intends to arrange another meeting of interested parties and input to the primary schools about parking and safety

· Antisocial behaviour at Northwich Road shops by a group of Year 8 pupils (including abuse of a customer. Individuals have been identified and this will be followed up.
· Alcohol abuse in the High School Grounds by former pupils.  Fencing to be repaired to make site more secure.

· Speeding.  No offences had been detected.

· Article highlighting fraud/scams to be included in Weaverham News.
151.
It was agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow CWaC councillors to speak.
GE Actions from last meeting have been done – involvement in climate change group.
Seeking information about air quality.
· Drainage on Gorstage Lane – knock on effect to A49 No Response from Highways The matter has been Escalated

· Gate off Keepers Lane to access path is still being pursued.

· BIS Consultation re Shops started today. (Shop owners only) Feedback in due course.

Not sure whether residents in the flats above the shops will be included.  The drainage issues may be included. 

· Has met with Cricket Club – possible Living Wall to Wallerscote Road boundary.  Cricket Club intend to install CCTV.

· Sheep signs progressing.  PCSO 2 incidents of stock worrying reported.
· Happy to chat benches (signage to encourage chats to combat loneliness) may be funded from Members’ Budgets.
· Parish Councils Forum being arranged in the summer. Requested that Weaverham host it.  Agreed to host at the Community Centre.
· £91m Cuts announced Council Tax will increase. E-billing is being strongly pushed.
· Love your streets 1st anniversary 14 Feb.  Friends Group to assist in maintaining areas is being considered.  Chester Cathedral are hosting an environment event/exhibition 12th to 17th May, all welcome.  Suggested CWaC involvement at this event.
PWm
· Land at Millington Lane.  There have been some hostile postings on Facebook.
· Planning - Weaverham Bank Farm phase 2 about to be approved. May be sold on by current developer but not all conditions have been met.
· 46A High Street permitted development rights may have been used up previously.

· Hedge on Wallerscote Road - Streetcare to cut.  Traffic management is required.

· Concern about oversized vehicles using Wallerscote Road AM to pass list to PCSO.  Problems with designated routes.

· Infrastructure not improved around Winnington Village.  Concern about future development and need for new bridge at Winnington.
152.
Return to Public Forum. Question about former Clerk’s outstanding pay.  Answer Advised it is in the post.
153.
Confirmed date of next meeting as Monday 16th March 2020.

(Cllr Taylor left the meeting)

Resolve to exclude the public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i).

154.
The minutes of the extra-ordinary meeting held on 22nd January 2020 were approved

155.
Agreed to discuss possibility of external support in moving forward from Chalc.
